# Public Health and Safety Committee Meeting Thursday, February 25, 2016 Red Bud City Hall Council Chambers (2<sup>nd</sup> floor)

Committee Members Present: Bill Hanebutt, Glenn Linnertz, Clarence Nail, David Friess,

Don Thompson

Council Members Present: Kyle Donjon, Clem Esker, Mike Reed

Others Present: Mayor Tim Lowry, City Attorney Paul Ray, City

Superintendent Josh Eckart, Code Administrator Jeff Mueller, Police Chief John Brittingham, Administrative Assistant Pam Poetker, City Clerk Joanne Cowell

, **,** 

Committee Chairman Hanebutt called the meeting to order at 8:23 p.m.

#### **Old Business**

None

## **New Business**

## I. Approval of Prior Month's Meeting Minutes

Recommendation made by Committee Chairman Hanebutt, seconded by Committee Member Nail to approve the minutes from the January 26, 2016 meeting. Carried

# II. Department Activity Report

The department activity report was included in packets.

## III. Authorization to Hire Crossing Guard

Recommendation made by Committee Chairman Hanebutt, seconded by Committee Member Linnertz to hire April Cadwell as the crossing guard at the current rate of pay, pending physical and drug test results. Carried

## IV. Training Request – Travis Aaron

Recommendation made by Committee Chairman Hanebutt, seconded by Committee Member Thompson to approve sending Travis Aaron to Interview and Interrogation Seminar at Lindenwood University, March 28-30, 2016 at no fee. Carried

# V. Public Comments/Anything for the Good of the City

Committee Member Donjon asked Chief Brittingham if he had looked into the use of Narcam for heroin overdose. Brittingham said he will check into it further, but currently Coulterville is the only department in the county that is carrying the drug.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:27 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Joanne G. Cowell, City Clerk Red Bud, Illinois